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 Charles House Association
                              Helping people age the way they have lived

Bradley Program in Learning & Service

Bradley field placement  student Owen Kendrick 
leads a brisk game of Penny Ante

The Bradley Program in Learning and Service was es-
tablished in 2016 to support the growing involvement 
of students in Charles House programs.  Michael Brad-
ley made a donation in memory of his wife, Rebecca 
“Becky” Bradley, who had been a long-time volunteer at 
the original Charles House on Hillcrest Avenue in Carr-
boro. Michael was a professor at Duke University in both 
law and business. The Bradley Program continues as a 
legacy to Michael’s commitment to learning and Becky’s 
commitment to service. 

Students have come to Charles House from many ed-
ucational institutions--UNC, Duke, Central, NC State, 
Durham Tech, and schools farther away offering online 
courses to local students. Many of the “Bradley stu-
dents” come to Charles House as undergraduates fulfill-
ing a service-learning component of coursework; some 
continue to volunteer after their course requirement has 
been completed. Others experience Charles House as 
a field placement. Some have included Charles House 
experience in a gap-year prior to graduate school.  Un-
dergraduate students have come from courses in soci-
ology, psychology of aging and dying, health care, and 
even public relations. Various professional programs in-
corporate Charles House, including social work, nursing, 
occupational therapy, physical therapy, and geriatrics.  

The Bradley Program has grown significantly since es-
tablishing the Center for Community Eldercare. For in-
stance, the year before the pandemic closure, Bradley 
students banked 5000 hours of service learning expe-
rience at Charles House. Since the pandemic, educa-
tional programs have been re-establishing connections 
with Charles House.   

For 12 years, Dan-
iel Ayers has been 
delighting Charles 
House with his guitar 
playing and “Camp-
fire” singalongs. “You 
know, if you go out to 
the woods with some 
buddies, have a few 
beers, and think of 
fun songs that we 
can all sing.” 

When he was 16, he 
was into country and 
folk music. He start-

The happiest singalong this side 
of the Mississippi!

Daniel and his sister Sarah  
McCombie. She is half of the duo  
Chatham Rabbits

and Sally Freeman’s son played fiddle with him and told 
him about Charles House. Paul and Sally invited him to 
come and play there.

His experience with elders in nursing homes led him 
to believe that it would be a somber environment, “but 
darned if it wasn’t the happiest singalong this side of the 
Mississippi!” (cont. on p. 7)

Charles House participants grow some of the food they eat,  
such as sweet potatoes,  lettuce, tomatoes and watermelon. 
They also grow hibiscus to make tea.

(cont. on p. 5)
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A Message from the Charles House Board of Directors

Dan Lehman, President Paul Klever, 
Executive Director

This past summer marked the thirty-third anniversary of the opening of Charles House in the Carrboro millhouse on 
Hillcrest Avenue. The family and friends of Charles Jones had worked for several years to bring a place like Charles 
House into existence. The day program, which started with four participants and four staff members, has grown to 
serve over a hundred caregiving families a year. Our partnership with Carol Woods Retirement Community continues 
into its ninth year housing our Center for Community Eldercare. 

Charles House has pioneered the Eldercare Home model for residential care. This innovative approach to assisted 
living carries the vision of elders continuing to be part of our neighborhoods, even to the end of their lives. 

The Bradley Program in Learning & Service brings valuable experience working with elders to students from many 
educational programs. Charles House can  create a lasting impact with these students, raising their awareness of the 
positive aspects of aging, even when facing periods of physical and cognitive challenges. 

We are grateful that our Charles House caregiving families entrust us with the care of their elders, and they, in turn, 
express their appreciation through our annual survey. Here are a few of their comments:
	 “He’s happier. He looks forward to the days he spends at Charles House. The program gives him more to do 	
	 and more people to relate to.”

	 “It gave him a chance to be independent of me three days a week and to receive stimulation during the days 	
	 he attended Charles House. It gave me a chance to have time to myself and to be able to leave our apart		
	 ment knowing that he was safe and in a good environment.”
	
	 “Charles House demonstrates the best in caring for the aging. They meet you where you are and are flexible  
	 in dealing with the changes that occur with aging. The program is a beauty and gift to those who get to go.”
		
In addition to growing to serve more caregiving families, Charles House Association has also grown as a community 
employer. The Board of Directors is committed to Charles House participating in the Orange County Living Wage 
(OCLW) program, which began in 2015 to establish a local living wage and to encourage area employers to offer it 
to their employees. Currently, OCLW sets the Orange County living wage at $16.60 per hour. The program also ac-
knowledges employers offering health insurance. 

Since being certified as an OCLW employer, Charles House has steadily increased pay rates to assure a living wage, 
and more, for our staff members. Ten years ago, when the Affordable Care Act was passed, we started offering em-
ployees Charles House-sponsored health insurance plans. 

Our ability to fulfill these commitments to our staff and offer Scholarship support for participant families is because 
of you, the friends of Charles House, and your generosity.  With 2023 nearing an end, all of us at Charles House 
Association are grateful for the collaborations and support that make Charles House a positive, hopeful place in our 
community.  As you think about your year-end giving, we ask you to consider a gift to help bring the magic of Charles 
House to elders and their caregiving families.
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We are grateful to our supporters for their generous donations, November 2022-November 2023

	
Grants 
Bertsch Family Charitable  
  Foundation
Michael Bradley
   In memory of Rebecca Bradley
 Patricia Carpenter
  In memory of Ray Carpenter
Residents of Carol Woods
Carolina Meadows
Community Church of Chapel Hill
The Custer Family
  In Memory of Lorena Custer
Bonnie & David Custer
Michael & Michael Custer
Gary & Sherry Pelton
Patricia Custer Storm
Rebecca & John Trangenstein
Home Health Foundation of Chapel   	       	
   Hill Endowment Fund of Triangle 	    	
   Community Foundation
Melvin Hurston
  In memory of Suellen Hurston
The Family of Charles  
    & Dorcas Jones
  Mary Jones Merritt Estate
  Bette Bradford & Family
Nancy B. Jones
  In memory of Ruth & D.W. Brooks
Anthony & Julie Lindsey
James McEntire (deceased)
Douglas & Yvonne Mendenhall
John B. Morris, III
Nurse Care North Carolina
  In Support of the Family  
    Caregiver Library
Molly & Paul Pratt
Robert Seymour (deceased)
Caroline Smith Foundation
Beth Tillman
  In Memory of Dr. Clifford Tillman
University Presbyterian Church 
UNC Health Care
The Whelan Family
  In Memory of Dorothy  
  & Edward Whelan
  In Support of the Whelan Courtyard    	    
at Charles House
Sheana & William Funkhouser
Kathleen Whelan Leopard
Dennis Whelan	
John Whelan

 Platinum Members
Lorren Bryant
  In Memory of Beulah Hackney
Homewatch Caregivers
Carol Hogue
Paul Klever & Sally Freeman 
Ina Stern
  In Memory of Charles and Mildred Stern	
   

Gold Members 
Martha Brimm
  In Memory of Richard Clark
Eunice & Don Collins
Vici & Tom Cook
Michael & Barbara Hill
  In Memory of John & Sally Hill
Martin Key & Lori Marshall 
  In Memory of Jim Key	
Christine Lathren
  In Memory of Rochelle Ragusa	
Allison Lee 
Carol Lucas
  In Memory of S. Ivy Nogle
Ned & Sandra McClurg
Donna Phillips
  In Memory of Gary Phillips
Margaret Rider (deceased)
Linnea Smith
Robert Spransy

		
Silver Members
Margie Baldwin
   In Memory of Stan Baldwin
Janis & Jesse Basnight, Jr.
Mary Beck
  In Memory of Eloise Allison
Peggy Cohn 
  In Memory of Sydney Cohn
Capital Development Services
JoAnne & Shelley Earp
Bradley Fox & Janet Oldham
Alma & Peter Gaudette
Howard & Jeanne Harper
Anne & Tom Hastings
  In Memory of Billie Smith Owensby
Stan & Sydney Jenkins 
Mary Jenne & Phillip Washbourn
  In Memory of Kurt Jenne
Gerald & Audrey Lazarus
Chad Lefteris	
  In memory of Mollie Huntley Lefteris
Pamela Nielsen 

Luke & Wendy Riggsbee
Barbara Rowen
  In memory of Larry Rowen
Cindy Skocik
Sheryl Zimmerman  
   & Philip Sloane
  In Memory of Aaron Itkin
Resnick Family
  In Memory of Ralph Resnick
Caroline Resnick
Robert Levers & Peggy Levitt
Lynn Q de Sherbinin Foundation
Bruce & Jan McIntosh
Barbara & James Parker
Ron Wilson Family
  In Memory of Ron Wilson 
Cherie & Ron Wilson
John & Margaret Cline
Michele Flattum
Larry Morris  

The Friends of Charles House Giving Society

Rochelle Ragusa Eldercare 
Home Household Team  
Appreciation Fund
Rochelle Ragusa (1946-2022) 
became one of the first residents 
in Charles House’s pioneering El-
dercare Home, Charles House-
Yorktown, in 2011. For more than 
ten years, Rochelle contributed 
her bright spirit and positive ac-
ceptance of life to the household 
family. 

Rochelle’s family remained very 
involved in her life, appreciating 
the support and care she received 
from the many direct-care workers 
who were part of the household 
team over the years. Rochelle’s 
daughter, Christine Lathren, made 
the inaugural donation to the Ap-
preciation Fund as a memorial to 
her mother. 

The Household Team Appreciation 
Fund honors the life of Rochelle 
Ragusa and her contributions to 
establishing Eldercare Home as a 
new way creating a home for el-
ders needing care. The Fund also 
brings attention to the individuals 

(cont. on p.5)



Relaxing on the patio

Bigfoot!
Yeti visits Charles House

The beat of different drummers

But what do they DO  
at Charles House?
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The family of Maryellen Back
Judith Barton
Travis Beach
Susan Bernstein
Agna Boass
Ann Branaman
Lorren Bryant
Chapman Charitable Gift Fund
Chappel Family
Susan Chesser
Joan  Christopher
Vici & Tom Cook 
B.V. Cooper
Jim Copeland
Wendy Cox
Ellen Culler
William Dickinson
Amy & Brian Feezor
George Fitzpatrick
Kimberly Flair 
   & Anzo Gachechiladze
Adalyn Fleming
Brad Fox & Janet Oldham
Virginia Fox
Michael Frawley
David Freeman
Mary Freedman
Sheana & Bill Funkhouser
Alma Gaudette
Judie & Greg Giguere
Meredith Gilliam
Norma Gindes
Steve Grossman
Carol and Nortin Hadler
Thomas & Anne Hastings
Lance Haworth
Kris Herfkens
Marcela Hernandez
Homewatch Caregivers
Mel Hurston

Betty Hutton
Stan & Sydney Jenkins
Mary Jenne & Phil Washburn
Bonnie Joyner
Barbara Koch
Marilyn & Ted Koenig
Chad Lefteris
Dan Lehman
Bill & Jean Anne  
  Leuchtenburg
Joel Levy
Nancy Lowman
Nancy & Dennis Lowman
Rolf & Ronken Lynton
Sam Marion
Laura Martin
Ned & Sandy McClurg
Didi McGuire
Douglas &  
  Yvonne Mendenhall
Joy & Paul Mermin
James Mette &  
  Barbara Brister
Fran & Patti Meyer 
Susan & James Moeser
John Morris, III
Laurie Norman
Sherri Ontjes
The Osbornes
Carol Pekar
Barbara Post
Grace Richter
Carol Rist
Cherie Rosemond &  
  David Woodmansee
Lee & Myrah Scott
Robert Spransy
Carol Stamm
Jane Stein
Mary Carter Taub

Donors to the Annual Fund and Scholarship Fund 

Valerie Addo
  Fenaba Addo
  Rena Monk
  Jacklyn Monk
  Anthony Porter
Lynda Cecere
  Michele & Jim Schaefer
Charles House Staff
  Marcia Barfield
  Ed & Lyn Bonahue
  Don & Sue Brewer
  Laura Buxenbaum
  Linda Chappell & Jim Chappell
  Tom & Joan Christopher
  Don & Eunice Collins

Donations in Honor of
  BV & Shirley Cooper
  Ed & Janet Flowers
  Dean Fox
  Norma & Bob Gindes
  Anne Herron
  Beth Mayer-Davis  
    & Rich Davis 
  Jon & Bea Miller
  Tom & Sonda Oppewal
  Theresa Shockley 
Suzanne & David Simpson
  Doug & Mary Taylor
  Janet Flowers
Elizabeth Clark
  Divya Pande

Jean Durham
  Coolie & Thad Monroe
Judy Eastman
  Howard & Lillian Lee
Bill Funkhouser
  Mary Ann & Bruce Baldwin
Dean Fox 
  Dean and Pam Fox
Jimmy Goacher
  Elizabeth Goacher
Al & Lois Howlett
  Old Peak Finance
Lucinda Kahler
  David Kahler

Allison Lee
  Susan Chesser
Laura Martin
  Allison Lee
Wayland Massey
  Mike Massey
Jerry Salak
  Rosemary Salak
Maria Scanga
  Jean & Jim Blaine
Marvin (Eddie) Swindol
  Old Peak Finance
Becky & John Trangenstein
  David & Bonnie Custer
  Michael Custer

Barry & Lori Tenser
Threshold Singers
Beth Tillman
Hunter & Katie Wagstaff
Gregg & Marth Warshaw
Jim Watson
Robert & Rita Weimer
Bob Whyte
Katherine Wilson
Ann & Frank Wilson
Ann Woodward
Joseph Woodson
Sheryl Zimmerman  
  & Philip Sloane Administrative Director  

Suzanne with Bill



who give so much of them-
selves in caring for the resi-
dents and creating “family” 
in the Charles House Elder-
care Home. 

As other resident families 
continue contributing to the 
Rochelle Ragusa Household 
Appreciation Fund, ongoing 
events, gifts and support to  
the individual team mem-
bers will acknowledge that 
their caring spirits are truly 
appre	ciated by the residents 
and their families.

Jouko and Pirkko 
Halme came to the 
U.S. so he could pur-
sue medical research 
with a colleague FOR 
ONE YEAR, he prom-
ised Pirkko. 40 years 
later, they’re still here. 
They settled in St. Lou-
is. When a job opening 
at UNC OB/GYN came 
up, they had to buy a 
map to figure out where 
North Carolina was! 

Pirkko creates her art while caring for Jouko at home; he 
spends 3 days a week at Charles House. She appreci-
ates the breaks. After the weekend, she’s happy to bring 
him to Charles House on Monday.

Pirkko’s amazing art has been on display at Charles 
House, after a show at the UNC Botanical Garden. One 
of her works, Red Only, is hanging in the lobby.

Their daughter Anna researched resources for dementia 
and wad afraid Charles House would be stuffy like some 
other places she had visited.. After she and Pirkko visited 
and met with Paul, she proclaimed “It’s not stuffy at all!”

Although Jouko may not remember how he spends his 
days at Charles House, he comes home in a good mood, 
and has retained his sense of humor. When Pirkko comes 
to pick up Jouko at the end of the day, she chats with 
other caregivers, mostly women, about life, not neces-
sarily about their husbands. Pirkko really loves Charles 
House, and wonders how they find such wonderful peo-
ple to work here!
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From Helsinki to Charles House
Not only do students involved in the Bradley Program 
gain a depth of experience, Charles House programs 
and participants are invigorated by the involvement of 
students. The Bradley Program is an investment in the 
future--young people having positive interactions with 
elders, including elders with challenges of aging, ex-
pand their understanding of aging, including their own 
aging, and with more hope and optimism. These stu-
dents will become leaders in their communities, some 
will take up careers in aging services, but all will have 
a changed perspective of being elders because of 
Charles House.

Owen Kendrick is an MSW student at NC State who 
hails from Cary. He didn’t know much about working 
with elders or folks with memory impairment before he 
started his field placement at Charles House last se-
mester. He has certainly learned a lot during his time 
here. In the beginning, he made some mistakes, such 
as using his dark sense of humor, which participants 
did not find funny. With gentle guidance from staff, he 
has learned to re-direct participants without being pa-
tronizing, to treat them with respect even when their ex-
ecutive functions may not be working, and to pause the 
instinct to jump up and help someone.

He is extremely grateful for his experience at Charles 
House, which has pushed him outside his comfort 
zone, “But nobody makes fun of you for dancing bad,” 
he states. He especially enjoys “This Day in History,” 
and says the food is really good. He’ll be juggling in the 
talent show, in which everyone participates. There is an 
intentionality to not dividing caregivers from recipients 
of care. People all have their own styles and all bring 
different things to the mix. 

In his past work with mental health, he mostly saw pa-
tients with financial resources to spend on treatment. At 
Charles House, there are wealthy people who could go 
anywhere, but choose to come to Charles House, along 
with those who may receive financial assistance. This 
speaks to the efficacy of the Charles House method.

He hadn’t expected to form strong connections with 
participants, or to have so much fun with them. He 
looks forward to coming to Charles House - it doesn’t 
feel like work. “I didn’t know that clinical care could look 
like community engagement.”

(Bradley, cont.)

Pirkko, Jouko and Red Only

Rochelle enjoying the 
deck at Yorktown

(Ragusa, cont.)
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Lucille Ancona	
  Michele & Jim Schaefer
Stan Baldwin	
  Marjorie Baldwin
John Ballantyne	
  Nanci Ballantyne
Toby Barfield	
  Jim and Susan Alexander
  Toland Barfield
  Priscilla Boomer
  Rebecca & Alan Brubaker
  Brian & Karen Burke
  Elizabeth & James 
  Katie & John Goette
  Mr. & Mrs. Ed Goodwin
  Butch & Esther Hays
  Don and Barb Heagre
  Susan & Tommy Hudson
  Paul Klever & Sally Freeman
  Andrew, Ellen, 
   & Thomas Mueller
  The Platto Family
  Robert Rosell 
   & Dr. Allyn McConkie-Rosell
  Barbara Ulam
  Mark & Jane Walters
  Kathee & Don Winstead
  Jan Yopp
  Fran Zolomy
Ginger Baxley	
  Rebecca & Alan Brubaker
Tom Berrong
  Lydia Berrong
Worth Bolton	
  Flo Stein
Jay Boomer	
  Priscilla Boomer
Becky Bradley	
  Pam Cuff & Tracy Lewis
Melba Brandes	
  Scott & Sarah Madry
Bill Brown	
  Gordon DeFriese and Minh Vu
Tondeleyo Burr	
  Carolyn Eckhardt
Joe Bylinski	
   Carol Bylinski
Carroll Cain	
  Scott Cain & Rachel Willis
Muriel Carpenter	
  Aaron & Laurel Morano
Richard Clark	
  Martha Brimn
  Divya Pande
  Richard Hutson
  Mary Sawyer
  Stella Waugh

  US Anti-Doping Agency  
   (USADA)
Don Collins	
  Roger & Rhoda Berkowitz
  Sherry Caldwel
  Jon & Rosalyn Darling
  Dave and Susan Turner
Mark Compton	
  Diane Compton
Jay Cooper	
  Barbara Cooper
Rose Marie Cortese	
  Elena McKay
Elaine Crescenzi
  Emil Crescenzi
Lorena Custer	
  Michael Custer
  Sherry & Gary Pelton
  Patricia Storm
Sarah Doster	
  Kay and Gray Kirby
Mary Ducker	
  Katherine Ducker
Claire Dugan	
  Kelli Dugan
Jo Anne Earp	
  Shelley Earp
Carol Elliott	
  Jerome Lynch
  Mandy &  
     Graham Summerson
  Paul Klever  
     & Sally Freeman
Elsie Estroff	
  Sue Estroff
Bill Eastman	
  Howard & Lillian Lee
  George & Angelita Foster
  Sydney & Stan Jenkins
Peggy Glosson	
  Ed & Deborah Hauser
Howard Harper	
  Jeanne Harper
 Patty Hill	
   Linda Bowen
  Linda Baddour
  Margaret Haber
  Karol Wenner
  Susan Lundblad
  Patricia Lopp
  Barbara Hardin
  Mary Clemmings
   Pam Grantham
  Rose Dunaway
  Becky White
  Elizaberh Beamer
Wally Hill	
  Patricia Watts

Eileen Hoban
  Rose Hoban
Carol Hogue	
  Gordon DeFriese  
   & Minh Vu
Nancy Campbell Howell	
  Glenn & Mary Campbell
Climmon A. Jefferson	
  Carolyn Jefferson
Darnell Jones	
  Connie Jones
Robert Jones
  Catherine P Jones
Ethel Kalmans
  Constance Newman
Jay Louis Kendall
  Ritchie Kendall
Tim LaFone	
  John & Barb Chapman
  Kathy LaFone
Violet Lucas	
  Robert & Kathleen Anderson
Richard Lucas	
  Caroline & Charles Huebner
  Carol Lucas
  Alice & Joe Moore
Betsy Mann	
  Martha Tice
Andrew McNulty	
  Mary McNulty
Tack Melcher	
  Nannette Melcher
Helen Mitchell
  Scott Mitchell
Sallie Montgomery	
  Cynthia 'Oya Gbemi' Barnes
  Mr. & Mrs. Dwayne Grant
  Hiawatha Harris
  Paul Klever & Sally Freman
  Francine Pegues
  Kenneth Taylor
Thornton Morris	
  Leigh Morris
Teresa Murphy	
  Kate Green
Ivy Nogel	
  Carol Lucas
Helen Ogden	
  Julia & Tom Lunsford
Gary Phillips	
  Dick & Mary Anthony	

  Joe & Sis Goben
  Donna Phillips
  Rex & Norma Pratt
Sandy Powers	
  Ed Blocher
Max Preston
  Patricia Merriman
Lilyan Rampone
  Christine Marrone
Bettie Reckendorf  
   Bradford	
  Laurel Files 
Ralph Resnick	
  Lynne Q. de Sherbinin	           	
    Foundation
Jerry Russell	
  Lynnette Russell	
  Paul Klever  
    & Sally Freman 
Frances Salak	
  Rosemary Salak 
Loraine Harris Simpson
  David & Anne Cole
Sonya Sleva	
  Mike Massey
Bill Sloane
  Zoey Kreuter
Ralph Smialowicz	
  The Dunay Family
John Stamm	
  Carol Stamm
Mike Stepp	
  Alice & Jim Faron
Charles &  
    Mildred Stern	
  Ina Stern
Julia Studinka	
  Judy Murray
Antionette Toppin	
  Louise Toppin
Don Wheless	
  Jeanine Wheless
William Wilson	
  Priscilla Boomer
  Lucinda Glover
  Earl Huband & Priscilla    	
    Webster-Williams
  Robert Loeffler
  Susan Thompson
   Katherine Wilson

Memorial Donations

The mission of Charles House Association:  
Enriching the lives of seniors
Supporting families caring for aging family members
Representing the community’s commitment to its elders
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Since 1990, Charles 
House Association has 
been a nonprofit leader 
in community eldercare.  

In 2015, Charles House 
established the Cen-
ter for Community El-
dercare in Chapel Hill, 
which houses the Day-
time Eldercare Program, 
the Bradley Program 
in Learning & Service, and CORE--Caregiver Orientation,  
Resources & Education.  

Beginning in 2011, Charles House has been pioneering a 
new model of residential care in neighborhood Eldercare 
Homes where six residents live as part of a caring house-
hold. Eldercare Homes are nonprofit licensed facilities inte-
grated into the fabric of their neighborhoods. 

.
 

Charles House Community Advisory Council
Many  community  leaders lend their expertise and 
advice to assist Charles House Association. Charles 
House is grateful for the consultation of these Council 
members. You can find them listed on the Charles 
House website:  
https://charleshouse.org/board-of-directors/

IN MEMORIAM 2023

We remember all of our Charles House friends  
and offer condolences to their loving families

 
 

Rochelle Ragusa – January 4, 1946 -- November 28, 2022
Ruth Weygand – March 23, 1929 – February 11, 2023
Lilyan Rampone – July 4, 1929 – February 15, 2023
Lynette Russell – January 16, 1938 – February 15, 2023
Sallie Montgomery – June 17, 1925 – February 22, 2023
Bill Wilson – June 4,1934 – April 18, 2023     
Flora Landwehr – April 30, 1929 – April 20, 2023 
Arnold Gelderman – November 1, 1937 – May 13, 2023
Carol Elliott – February 14, 1940 – June 24, 2023
Janice Udry -- June 14, 1928 – May 12, 2023
Don Collins – July 14, 1931 – October 15, 2023
Charles Herron – July 23, 1937 – November 9, 2023
Judy Cox-- January 12, 1946 - November 27, 2023

Household Team makes Winmore a Home

Going to be with his friends at Charles House is an ef-
fective anti-depressant. He had read about the thera-
peutic benefits of music for Alzheimer’s and dementia, 
and he loves seeing people light up – sometimes they 
dance, sometimes they sing, and sometimes they just 
sit and tap their toes. The energy that he brings comes 
right back to him. “It’s such a virtuous cycle,” he says.

When he was teaching music at Hawbridge School,  he 
would bring his students to sing at Charles House. They 
came away understanding how unique Charles House 
is and wanting to come back. 

Daniel has told friends and family about Charles House, 
and some have become participants. It’s a gift to people 
in his life that they can be in this loving environment.

Over the past 12 years, Charles House has seen Daniel 
grow and mature as a musician, and he has watched 
Charles House grow from the small, homey facility in 
Carrboro to to serve more elders and their families.

If you get the chance, come join the happiest singalong 
this side of the Mississippi!

(Singalong, cont.)

Some Winmore residents go to the Daytime Eldercare 
program, but there’s plenty going on at Winmore, from 
“This Day in History” to music and dancing, to cooking. 
They have “Show and Tell” when residents show pic-
tures or souvenirs from a trip or family event. Families 
are frequent visitors to Winmore, coming for a Thanks-
giving meal with residents. On Halloween, trick-or treat-
ers were welcomed to come in and get their goodies.

Marla praises the Household Team for supporting each 
other. When she had some challenges in her personal 
life, they stepped in without question or hesitation and 
they made her life much easier.

Charles House Association 
7511 Sunrise Drive, Chapel Hill, NC 27514    

(919) 967-7570 
Paul Klever, Executive Director   

 paul@charleshouse.org 
www.charleshouse.org 

Certifications: Charles House Daytime Eldercare Pro-
gram is certified by the State of North Carolina Depart-
ment of Health and Human Services, Division of Aging 
and Adult Services, to operate as an Adult Day Care 
Program. Charles House Eldercare Homes are licensed 
as Family Care Homes by the State of North Carolina 
Department of Health and Human Services, Division of 
Health Services Regulation. 

Enrollment:  Families interested in exploring Charles 
House are encouraged to call the office to arrange 
a visit. After an initial assessment and a trial period, 
enrollment is completed when it is determined that the 
participant is appropriate for the program. Participants 
are scheduled for regular attendance, based upon fam-
ily needs and program availability. 

Limited scholarships are available for families in need.  
Financial Assistance is made possible by community 
donors.

Charles House Association publishes an annual  
newsletter.
Editor: Susan Siegel. Photos by Charles House staff and 
families unless credited. For newsletter information or 
suggestions, call Charles House
or email: communications@charleshouse.org
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